TO: Committee for Student and Campus Community

FROM: Magda Manetas

President, Staff Senate

RE: College Alcohol Policy – Feedback from Staff Senate

DATE: November 11, 2002

I forwarded the Alcohol Policy to the Staff Senate for their review on October 10, 2002. The Staff Senate discussed The College Alcohol Policy at their October 23<sup>rd</sup> meeting and made the following comments and suggestions:

- Part C Section 1: What is the process for enforcing "revocation of privileges to attend events" is a database of sanctioned individuals shared with a hosting body? Is this enforced now? Is it practical? One suggestion was for a "privilege denial" function to be applied to an individual's TCNJ ID Card when appropriate, with the attendant question of privacy needing to be addressed since students now use their card at external vendors such as Robbins Pharmacy.
- General Issue: To what extent does this policy apply to events off-campus? (This issue was raised before when I was a member of the Quality of Campus Life Committee. Faculty in particular were concerned about department parties off-campus that might have undergraduate students as guests.) The senators asked for a more detailed definition of a "campus sponsored event" and again raised the issue of the practicality of enforcement.

I hope this is helpful to your committee. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.